
 

Dallisons Park - Hibaldstow 
 
 
 
Hibaldstow Parish Council have taken over ownership of Dallisons Park from North 
Lincolnshire Council.  
 
The park has recently been refurbished at great expense making it a much nicer and safer 
place for children to play. 
 
Unfortunately it has been brought to the attention of Hibaldstow Parish Council and 
Humberside Police that there are those that feel it necessary to damage the equipment and 
leave the park in a poor state with broken glass and litter being a regular problem. 
 
Should this type of behavior continue then Hibaldstow Parish Council will be left with no 
choice but to remove the equipment, this would be a real shame not only for the local 
children but for the wider community. 
 
Humberside Police and Hibaldstow Parish Council wish to work with local community to 
help identify those person/s responsible for the issues that are being experienced in the 
park, together we can make the park a safer, cleaner place for our children to play. 
 
You can support Hibaldstow Parish Council by reporting incident of Criminal Damage and 
Anti-Social Behavior to Humberside Police via the non-emergency number 101. If you know 
the identity of those responsible please contact Crime Stopper Anonymously on 0800 555 
111 www.crimestoppers-uk.org or you can speak to your local officer PCSO 7633 Kevin 
Horsfall - Kevin.Horsfall@humberside.pnn.police.uk  
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